
Tenants’ Housing 
Conference 

12 July 2023





Welcome!

Conner Clegg
Chairperson



Hello from 
Cllr Lorna Fielker

Cabinet Member for 
Adults, Housing and Health 



Hello from 
Cllr Toqeer Kataria 

Cabinet Member for Communities, 
Culture & Heritage



Greetings from 
Claire Edgar

Executive Director 
Wellbeing & Housing 



Tenant Inspectors

Magenta Catz & Lynda Walton 



Magenta Catz & Lynda Walton









Initial meeting on 
Thursday 20th July 
2.00pm at Challis 
Court, (Nr the 
former Debenhams)



▪Monday 13th November

▪10.00am

▪Civic Centre









Key Survey Findings

• 76% said fly tipping was 
an issue

• 48% of tenants did not 
have transport to be 
able to use the council’s 
Waste and Recycling 
Centre.

• Many areas do not 
have Bulk Collection 
Areas





Itchen Estate Tenants’ & 
Residents’ Association –

What we have achieved in a 
short time  

Fiona Sims





From 2010 

Tenants’ Link

















Junior Wardens’ 20th 
Anniversary

Ian Michell and Junior Wardens



20TH

ANNIVERSARY
OF THE 

JUNIOR 

WARDENS



The Junior 

Neighbourhood 

Wardens were started 

back in 2003 to engage 

with the young people in 

Shirley & surrounding 

areas during the summer 

holidays in an attempt to 

reduce ASB.

This was so successful 

the scheme was 

continued and 

expanded into all half 

terms & the summer 
holidays.



In the last 20 years the 
scheme has worked with 

over 6000 young people

We have completed over 

400 community projects, 
including gardening, park 
clears, murals & mosaics, 
fund raising & much more.

In addition to this, we have 

also run over 180
Intergenerational Sessions, 
bringing the Juniors and 
more Senior residents 
together.

WE’VE BEEN BUSY



In the last 20 years the 

scheme has never overspent. 

I work really hard to keep 

costs down, I am always 
looking for additional funding 

and working with partners 

across the city to get the best 

value.

These 2 projects were 

completed in the last couple 

of months, total spend £0.00

Value for Money



We have a celebration event 

organised for Tuesday 8th 

August 2023 in Mansel Park. 

This will also be a re-launch of 

the junior wardens, post covid.

11am opening by the mayor & a few words from 2 

original junior wardens from 20 years ago.

11.30am – 3pm fun & engaging activities for all 

attendees.

Rules for attending:

• Have a stall to advertise to the public about your 

business, charity or organisation

• Run a free activity for families or young people 

as part of your stall. e.g. hook a duck, dressing up, 

making playdough or slime etc.

• please bring your own gazebo etc as these are 

not supplied on the day.

Stalls So Far:

Face painting, Bouncy castles ,Sporting activities, 

Food/refreshments, Police*, Fire*, Taekwondo*, DJ*, 

Professional photographer, Lord Mayor, 2 original 

junior wardens, U19’s women’s world boxing 

champion, Winchester Science Centre, Family Hub 

West, Fostering, Zoielogic Dance

20th Celebrations
• We are going to re-launch the Junior Wardens post 

Covid. 

• We are updating our web pages to include a 

gallery and new application forms

• We will also have a section showing all of our 

projects, allowing parents to book onto projects 

from our pages.

• Facebook will keep running with 554 members

• To save money we are no longer issuing uniform, 

but have introduced a Junior Card

• The card will come with benefits for the Juniors 

including £1 swim, £1 gym £5 Kayaking £5 Ringo’s 

all courtesy of Active Nation. I am also looking at 

other deals such as Family Bowling

The cards we will print 

ourselves and the initial 

cost of the machine, 600 

cards and printer inks 

have all been covered 

by outside funding.



THANK YOU

FOR 

LISTENING

ANY
QUESTIONS?



Improving our repairs 
service

Tenant Repairs Panel
Vicky Lee Egerton



Tenant
Repairs

Panel 
Conference Update 

2023
by

Vicky-Lee Egerton



We have 
been busy 
this year. 

This 
presentation  
should give 
an idea what 
we have 
been doing

• There were issues with contractor’s knocking on 
doors, with no advance notice to the tenants. This 
caused some concerns, so was raised to ensure it 
doesn’t happen again. 

• Also, an ongoing issue with sink blockages, in a 
block of  flats, where charges were being put to the 
tenant. The call centre are now aware of  the block 
and don’t apply the charges.

•

20XX

The installation of  new extractor fans in a tower 

block, were proving to be very noisy, and causing a 

huge disturbance for tenants. This was raised by 

the Repairs Panel with action being taken by the 

relevant team.



Lifts out of order has been a major issue 
for certain blocks.

Therefore, the Repairs Panel organised a 
meeting with senior managers, to discuss 
the way forward. 

It proved to be very useful, and an action 
plan has been put in place. 

This includes more available information in 
communal areas, and on noticeboards, as 
to how to report a lift out of action. Also,  

greater emphasis  on communication
with tenants.

Lift meeting to discuss 
breakdowns.



Call Centre 
assistance.

With complaints about 
reporting repairs, we now 
have the call centre manager 
attend the panel meetings.

This enables any call centre 
queries raised, to be 
responded to directly, during 
the meeting. 

This has proved very positive 
in managing the complaints.



Many flats have had 
replacement fire 
doors, as part of the 
fire door replacement 
program. 

These are inspected 
regularly.

Recently, the Repairs 

Panel have arranged 

for the option, for any 

tenant  to accompany 

future inspection, as 

part of the Fire Risk 

Assessments.

Fire door 

replacements.



Damp and mould
Damp and mould has been a concern for 
many tenants, particularly since the sad 
death of  Awaab Ishak.

Southampton City Council have had a 
damp reduction initiative in place since 
2013, between Housing Operations and 
Property.

This involves a systematic survey of  all 
properties, with more than 5 repeat 
visits for damp and mould – starting with 
those that have had the greatest number 
of  repeat visits.

Each of  these properties has a Damp 
Reduction Initiative (DRI) survey, which 
consists of  a 10-page form for 
consistent monitoring, using 
professional damp assessment 
equipment. This information is kept on a 
single register of  all DRI surveys and 
subsequent remedial works.

The panel are also requesting 
information about what planned 
investment is being undertaken in 
properties, to help prevent this issue.



Residents who don’t 
have a personal email 
address are unable to 
report online.

However, a friend or 
family member can 
report on your behalf  or 
allow you to use their 
email address. The local 
library may also be able 
to assist in setting up an 
email address.

A phone call is still an 
option, and you can 
receive a call back by 
leaving your phone 
number

Reporting Repairs



Rising costs 
have an impact.

• Costs are rising, as you 
would expect.

• Adding to the costs are 
properties left in a poor 
condition. 

• This leads to delays in 
other repairs. It’s due to 
the time required to 
undertake the work 
needed to the property, 
before it is then available 
to be let again.

• Understandably, this extra 
work is having an impact 
on the repairs budget.



Save 
money 
with the 
Travis 
Perkins  
discount 
card

Travis Perkins 

have a discount 

card available for 

use of  tenants, 

their families, 

and friends. 

This can be used 

in a branch 

quoting account 

number LL8877.

We are aware of  

some issues with 

using this code 

when ordering 

online and are 

currently working 

on a solution.



Thank you for 
listening

The Tenant Repairs Panel meet

bi-monthly on a Monday morning.

If  you would like more information, 

please contact Debbie Collis on

07901 115084 or email 

deborah.collis@southampton.gov.uk

If  anyone would like a copy of  

this presentation, please 

contact Debbie Collis.



New Government 
Initiatives

Michael Farleigh, 
Tenant Engagement Officer





www.fourmillionhomes.org
Guidance on social housing resident rights and 
the services landlords are required to provide. 
Here you'll find information on a wide range of 
issues including repairs and maintenance for 
your home and communal areas, anti-social 
behaviour, and how to tackle your landlord.

Free monthly webinars and in person training 
(nearest to us is in London).



Residents should know how well their landlord is 
performing 

These mean that tenants will be able to compare 
Southampton CC with social housing landlords 
across the country



Will include a mixture of transactional (using 
Council Data) and perception questions (getting 
the views from tenants)

Being collected this financial year and will be 
reported during 2024/25 (hopefully this time 
next year!)



Buffet Break & 

Information 

Stands



Visit stalls on 

the sides of the 

room 



ZoieLogic performance 

ZoieLogic



Tenant Resources Group: Lesley Beyleveld 

Brenda Chahal & Dreena Hartup

Resources Panel



The Tenants Resource 
Group

Lesley Beyleveld, Brenda Chahal 
& Dreena Hartup



Goodbye 
Steve ….

… Hello 
Jamie!



Our new/updated objectives
• Influence the Council’s financial plans and spending priorities

• Ensure that decisions about capital and revenue expenditure reflect 

priorities agreed with tenants.

• Monitor delivery of the Housing Revenue Account Business Plan.

• Monitor the spending of the HRA to ensure the ringfence is enforced.

• Ensure transparency in the process of setting rents and associated charges.

• Work with the council to agree service charge and financial policies that 

have a direct impact with tenants (e.g. heating charge etc).

• To make sure that SCC tenants’ views are included in national 

consultations.

• To monitor and scrutinise the income to the HRA to help ensure that rent 

arrears are kept to a minimum.

• Ensure that the work of the Resources Group is fed back to the wider 

tenant body on a regular basis







Struggling with Rent Arrears?

Contact the 

Welfare Rights & Money Advice Team

023 8083 2339

welfarerights.advice@southampton.gov.uk







Contact us 

direct at

SouthamptonTRG

@gmail.com



The Tenants 
Resource 
Group

Thanks for 
listening!!



Bizzie Bees' Garden 
Club – going solar!

Vicky Lee Egerton



BIZZIE 
BEES’ 
GARDEN 
CLUB

WHAT HAS BEEN 
HAPPENING



THIS IS HOW IT 
STARTED,
A BLANK 
WOODEN HOUSE

AND THEN THIS HAPPENED











NIGHT 
VISION

THE LIGHTS MAKE THE SUMMER 

HOUSE LOOK COSY AND INVITING



Our grateful thanks to all the those who have 
helped and supported the Bizzie Bees, with 
practical help as well as advice. But a HUGE 
thank you to the team at the Decent 
Neighbourhood Project, as without them the 
project may not have been completed.



IN MEMORY
OF

GILL QUINN
AND

TAD RAK



Tenants’ Scrutiny Panel: Helen Miller 
& Alex Williamson 

Scrutiny



6.53

SCRUTINY REVIEW 2023

Presented by

Helen and Alex



WHAT IS 
SCRUTINY 
WE HEAR 
YOU ASK?

It’s about tenants, being 

able to hold Southampton 

City Council (SCC) to 

account, by reviewing 

how well services are 

being delivered. 

We provide feedback, 

gather evidence and help 

make recommendations 

that will improve the 

services.



AREAS WE HAVE 
COVERED

We wanted to  make sure the 
information on the SCC website,  

regarding the moving out  
standards,  and the accompanied 

viewing checkl ist ,  is  clear  and 
consistent.  

We have made i t  clearer  on the 
website  when a decorat ing pack 

is  of fered.  

The packs wi l l  a lso be of fered to  
supported housing as wel l  as  
general  needs housing where 

previously  i t  is  was not .  

Decorating Pack 

Information



WARD 
INFO FOR 
HOMEBID

• It was felt that more 
information about the available 
properties could be added to 
Homebid, we felt that people 
would be able to make a more 
informed decision about 
accepting a property if  they 
knew more about the property 
and the area.

• Our suggestions were to add 
the floor plans, internal 
photographs, and local ward 
information such as nearest 
doctors, schools etc.  Although 
this is currently on hold due to 
staff  time constraints and 
funding it is hoped to revisit at 
a later date, as we feel this is 
important.



GREEN SPACE H.E.L.P.
(HOUSING AND 
ENVIRONMENTAL LOCAL 
PARTNERSHIP) AGREEMENT

Any land that belongs to Southampton City 
Council, that an individual tenant or a group, 
would  like to take on the maintenance of, to 
create a communal garden etc. should have a 
signed H.E.L.P. agreement. 

The agreement sets out exactly what is 
expected from SCC and the tenant/group, and 
the specific area covered.

We have rewritten the agreement, so it is not 
so wordy and using plain English. 

City services and the Local Housing Offices 
will all be using this new version. 



COMPLAINTS

Customer satisfaction should be a priority. That is why we 

are so keen on improving the complaints process and 

paperwork, as well as ensuring that information is 

accessible on how to complain.

An updated guide and complaints form has been created by the panel and 

is available at libraries, housing offices etc. Information about the ability to 

contact the Housing Ombudsman for advice at anytime, has been added to 

the complaint letters.

We have made suggestions for the monthly managers 

updates. Also, for the panel to receive the update. 

Although this is on hold due to staff  allocation taking 

place, since a staff  member has left SCC. This should 

hopefully be resolved soon, as it is important for 

tenants to have sight and input into complaints. 



HOUSING POLICIES 

• Although this seems a boring subject, it is very necessary to have policies and procedures in place, 
to ensure day to day work undertaken is compliant with any laws and regulations. They also ensure 
internal processes are streamlined.

• We undertook a large piece of  work looking at which policies were currently on the SCC website for 
all tenants and leaseholders to view in comparison to how many policies were used internally. 

• From this we identified that policy's such as the anti-social behaviour, domestic abuse, repairs, pet 
and mobility scooter policies to name a few were not available on the website.  

• These policies are important for us tenants and leaseholders to be able to readily access to 
understand if  we are getting the correct service. There should be openness and transparency. Approval 
was given by management to add these to the website but again a staff  member has left SCC and this 
piece of  work is on hold.



• Randoms !!!

• As well as some 

of  the work we 

have covered  in 

the previous 

slides, we also 

have lots of  

random bits and 

pieces that come 

to the panel, and 

we have quite a bit 

of  homework to do 

before we 

undertake them.



SIGN UP 
REVIEW

We have been 
undertaking a review into 
the sign-up paperwork. 

As part of  this we have 
contacted new tenants, 
all staff  involved in the 
sign-up process, to gauge 
their thoughts on the 
sign-up paperwork.  

The final report is being 
written at the present 
time with 
recommendations for 
improvements.



THANK YOU FOR 
LISTENING

If  you wish to 
know more about 

the Tenant  
Scrutiny Panel, 
please contact 

Debbie Collis via 
the Tenant 

Engagement 
Team.



IN MEMORY OF 
FRANK 

BOULTON

A MUCH-VALUED 
MEMBER AND WILL BE 

SADLY MISSED



46 Roundhill
Community Voice 



Watch the Video on YouTube here

https://youtu.be/oaICa2Jbl-A


Lynda Walton

Get Involved



Vicky Lee Egerton

Supporting 
Decent Neighbourhoods



Decent 
Neighbourhood 
Project

A request on behalf of 

residents.



Support from 

local Councillors

I contacted all listed Councillors, across the 
city.

Those who were happy to be named as 
supporting the project are as follows:-

Cllr. Warwick Payne

Cllr. Peter Baillie

Cllr. John Savage

Cllr. Sarah Bogle

Cllr. Valarie Laurent ( Lord Mayor)

Cllr. Catherine McEwing



Just a few picture of  what can be achieved 

with the help and advice from the DNP team.



The way to get 
started is to 
quit talking 
and begin 
doing.

Walt Disney



Thank you for listening.



Francesca Prior

Surveys: Scrutiny boot camp, 
Tenant engagement satisfaction, 

Tenants’ Link & safety survey

Goodbye



Conference evaluation



Have a 
safe journey home
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